
Submitter: Randy Allerheiligen 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: HB2005 

I strongly oppose HB 2005. I was born and raised in Oregon. I am retired military and 

understand that our 2nd Amendment was constructed to ensure that the citizens 

retain the power to fight dictatorial oppression and foreign invasion. At some point in 

the future we may need to manufacture our own arms and fight for our survival. This 

attempt to stop "ghost guns" may be well intended but I simply can't take it seriously 

after watching our leadership watching leadership reduce law enforcement, restrict 

their ability to arrest criminals, allow the year long attacks on law enforcement, turn a 

blind eye to looting and destruction of businesses. Look at the businesses shutting 

their doors and leaving Portland and the state in general. I have no confidence in the 

current leadership or their ability to govern following the influx of cartel drug gangs in 

our state. The decriminalization of hard drugs with promises of treatment programs 

that never materialized. It says "Shall not be infringed for a reason". 


